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FIRE DEPARTMENT 
UTILITY VEHICLE PURCHASE 

 
DATE:  January 30, 2024 
 
TO: District Board Members 
 
FROM: Brad Chisholm, Fire Chief 
 
SUBJECT: Utility Vehicle Purchase 
 
BACKGROUND:  The Department’s current utility vehicle is a 2011 Ford F-150 four-door 4x4 

with a topper. It has exceeded its anticipated operational life by three years 
according to the Apparatus Replacement Plan and is scheduled to be replaced. 
Compared to the current utility, the proposed vehicle is a much more capable 
and appropriate for challenging conditions and terrain including summertime 
rescues on the ski hill, on USFS roads, winter incidents in neighborhoods along 
the river corridor and single resource OES requests.  

 
DISCUSSION: Staff have secured a quote from Watsonville Ford Fleet Group on a State of 

California Contract for a 2024 Ford F-250, four door, 4x4 for an out-the-door 
price of $59,616.60, including delivery. Terms are 30 days from submission of 
Purchase Order and an estimated six month “order to delivery” period. A total of 
$80,000.00 is budgeted for this vehicle to include the build-up.  
 

ALTERNATIVES: 1. Approve purchase of a utility vehicle for the Fire Department from 
Watsonville Ford Fleet Services for $59,616.60, and the remaining amount to 
cover the build-up, for a total not to exceed $80,000.00, and authorize the Fire 
Chief to execute all necessary contractual documents.  

 
2. Purchase the apparatus from another vendor, likely at retail pricing.  

 
3. Delay the purchase. (this purchase has been delayed since 2021 due to 

supply chain issues)  
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FISCAL/RESOURCE IMPACTS:  The replacement of this vehicle was originally included in the 
budget approved for fiscal year 2021 and continues to be rolled over pending 
availability. The proposed total cost for the vehicle is $59,616.60. The total 
budgeted amount for purchase and build-up is $80,000.00.   

 
RECOMMENDATION:  Approve purchase of utility vehicle for the Fire Department from 

Watsonville Ford Fleet Group for $59,616.60, and approve build-up for a 
combined total not to exceed $80,000.00, and authorize the Fire Chief to 
execute all necessary contractual documents.  
 

ATTACHMENTS:  Watsonville Ford Fleet Services quote 
 

DATE PREPARED:  January 24, 2024 
 

  




